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Happy Mid-Semester!   

 

Our campus is off to a great start this fall!  I am pleased to 

see so many students on campus each day interacting with 

each other,  and with the faculty and staff.  It is great to see     

everyone at the variety of events hosted by the campus. 

We were thrilled to host the YMCA kids for trick-or-treat on 

Oct. 29.  The Welcome Center and Administrative Offices 

dressed up for the occasion.  It was nice to see many of the 

students in costume on Oct. 30.  As we  continue to host 

more community events, I hope you will consider joining us.  

For those that have attended any or all of the events this fall, 

thank you for coming out, supporting us and participating!  I 

hope you will continue to join us at the all the events being 

offered in the  upcoming months.  It is a great way 

to meet new people and to be active here at HACC’s 

Lebanon Campus! 

Laurie 

Bowersox 



 

 

Thank you and best wishes! 
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I would like to thank Adam Walter for his service to HACC and most     

recently, for his service to the Lebanon Campus as interim Student Success 

Director. During his short time in Lebanon, Adam worked tirelessly on   

behalf of our students and most always with a smile on his face. His energy 

and enthusiasm for any task, large or small, will be missed. On behalf of 

Lebanon Student Affairs and the Lebanon leadership team, we thank you 

and wish you the best of luck as you explore the next phase of your career.  

 

Caroline Mellinger 

Executive Director of Faculty Relations 

Virtual Learning and Lebanon Campus 

PA Breast Cancer Coalition Fundraiser 

For the second year now, Melissa Albright 

organized a campus fundraiser to benefit the 

PA Breast Cancer Coalition. (PBCC). 

 

The Lebanon Campus sold 89 t-shirts and    

presented the PBCC with a check for $343.50!  

Melissa and the PBCC appreciate everyone’s 

efforts in supporting our campus and the PA 

Breast Cancer  Coalition. 



 

 

HACC’s Golden Anniversary Gala 

Oct./Nov. 2014 
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Oct. 25 was a night to get dressed up and celebrate 

HACC’s milestone in style!  A great time was had 

by all that attended HACC’s Golden Anniversary 

Gala at the Radisson Hotel Harrisburg in Camp 

Hill.   

Lebanon Campus students and Executive Director, Laurie Bowersox, stepping out on the dance floor! 

SGA President, Vandon Tricamo, shows us his moves! 



 

 

HACC Security:  What can you do? 
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Your involvement is essential to the prevention of crime on campus.  Disinterest and complacency are the 

prime contributors to the success of a crime.  The burden of crime prevention rests not only with the     

Security Department but also with each member of the HACC community. 

 

Campus Safety and Security Officers cannot be everywhere at once and are, therefore, dependent upon 

you to recognize and report incidents of suspicious and criminal activity. The extent of your cooperation 

will greatly influence security’s effectiveness in combating crime. Doing your part means:  

1. Being aware of your vulnerability to protect yourself and your property.  

2. Being alert for suspicious or criminal activity and conditions that may represent a hazard to the     

community.  

3. Getting involved by becoming more security conscious by reporting all incidents of suspicious and 

criminal activity, no matter how insignificant, to security immediately.  

 

Remember that unreported crimes cannot be solved, by not reporting the crimes you allow the              

perpetrators to commit additional and perhaps more serious crimes. Many times crime solving depends 

upon how accurately and promptly the incident is reported.  

 

It is important that you are able to provide as much of the following information as possible:  

1. The nature of the incident. 

2. When and where the incident occurred.  

3. Number of persons involved (names, sex, race, age, height, hair style/color complexion, distinctive 

characteristics, i.e. facial features, scars, physical defects, glasses, clothing, etc.).  

4. Direction and method of travel.  

5. Vehicles involved (color, type, make, model, license plate number and state, distinctive characteris-

tics, i.e., decals, bumper stickers, damage, number of occupants, etc.).  

6. Description of stolen property (item, manufacturer, model number, serial number, value, color, di-

mensions, etc.).  

7. Any other applicable information. 

 

Remember, safety is everyone’s responsibility! 

Show your HACC pride on Spirit Day! 

Remember to wear your HACC Spirit wear Thursday, Nov. 20 and 

Dec. 18. 

 

Faculty and staff  displaying their HACC pride will be able to dress 

“casually” on Spirit Day!  Monday through Wednesday prior to 

each Spirit Day, the bookstores will offer 20% off HACC clothing.   
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Welcome to the Lebanon Campus! 

Bryan Hess is a new member of the HACC Lebanon Safety and Security             

Department.  Bryan is from the Reading area.  Ever since he came home from the 

Air Force, he has been involved with emergency services. Brian served as an EMT, 

paramedic, firefighter, and state constable. Bryan said he is looking forward to 

working here at HACC because he enjoys working in a community oriented        

environment.  When you see Bryan around the campus, please welcome him to our 

team! 

 

 

 

 

 

Sheldon Strause is our newest member of HACC Lebanon’s IT Department.   

Sheldon is originally from Lebanon County ,but now lives in Manheim with his 

family.  He has been employed in IT for almost 2 decades, first as an IT Tech/

Manager for a Pro-Audio Company in Lebanon, and later as a Systems Admin/IT 

Manager for a large faith-based non-profit organization.  He is also a HACC       

student, pursuing an Associates Degree in Information Systems, while still working 

full-time in the field.  He enjoys photography, music of many types, and (most of 

the time) Philly sports.  A big welcome goes out to Sheldon! 

 

 

Collaborative Learning 

Students in Room 

212 learn to see 

themselves in a new 

way via technology 

and collaborative 

learning. 
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News from our Student Government Association 

Student of the Month 

Faculty and staff have the opportunity to nominate a 

“Student of the Month” each month. This initiative is 

sponsored and organized by our Student Government    

Association. The Student of the Month for October 

was Mr. Hayden Allison. Dr. Brett Stumphy wrote a 

wonderful nomination for Hayden and it was clear 

that Hayden deserved the honor. To conclude his 

nomination, Dr. Stumphy wrote, “Hayden is an ideal 

student who improves the HACC experience for    

everyone around him.”  Hayden was awarded a       

surprise announcement regarding his title during 

class, a gift from the bookstore, a plaque, and use of 

the  Student of the Month parking space. If you are       

interested in nominating a student, please e-mail 

blskaf@hacc.edu.  

  

NYC Bus Trip  

Chaperones Needed 
Student Government Association is looking for two chaperones to attend the New York City bus trip. The 

bus trip will be held on Dec. 20. There will be no cost to the chaperones and each chaperone will also     

receive one free guest ticket, valued at $30.00. There is no agenda for the day; students and chaperones are 

free to do as they wish. If you are interested, please contact Brandy Skaf, Coordinator of Student Life & 

Multicultural Programs at blskaf@hacc.edu.  

 

Student Leadership Retreat 
 

Five HACC Lebanon students had the opportunity to 

attend the HACC Student Leadership Retreat in      

Gettysburg during fall break. The first day of the     

retreat included a Gettysburg College ropes course, 

breakout sessions, and an eye-opening diversity       

experience activity. The second day was a full tour of 

Gettysburg battlefields, presented by the Gettysburg 

Foundation, which focused on different leadership 

styles among leaders of the Civil War. HACC       

Lebanon students were able to meet and connect with 

student leaders from other HACC campuses. The 

feedback from the students regarding the retreat was 

very positive. We are hoping to send even more      

students from the Lebanon campus next semester! 

mailto:blskaf@hacc.edu
mailto:blskaf@hacc.edu
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SGA would like to thank all faculty and staff for helping to make their Halloween 

Party an absolute success, and would like to invite you to a Thanksgiving Dinner 

on Nov. 20.  SGA is providing a full dinner for all student and faculty as part 

of their charity drive for Adopt-a-Family. 
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HACC gives back — City Beautiful Project 

 

The HACC Alumni                

Association, HACC’s Student 

Government Association and 

Phi Theta Kappa, HACC’s     

student honor society,  geared 

up to participate in a special 

United Way project on a recent 

Saturday.  We gave back to 

Lebanon, which has supported 

the HACC Lebanon Campus for 

more than 20 years.  Volunteers 

scraped off old paint and       

applied new paint to all of the 

lamp posts from 5th  to 9th Street 

along Cumberland Street.  

Mayor Sherry Capello assisted 

in the project along with a great 

group of students, alumni and 

HACC employees!  

United Way Kick-off 

Our United Way campaign         

officially begins on Nov. 13 

with a kick-off luncheon, at 

noon, in the multi-purpose 

room.   

 

Hope to see you there!!! 
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Lebanon Veterans Affairs Medical Center Collection Drive 

In celebration of Veteran’s Day on Nov. 11,  the HACC Military and Veterans Affairs Office (MVAO) and 

HACC Student Government Association (SGA) offices will be collecting items for the Lebanon Veterans 

Affairs Medical Center Collection Drive.  Please see a list of items most needed for this collection          

below.  You may drop off your donated items to any of HACC’s MVAO offices.  Monetary donations will 

also be accepted at each office to support the Wounded Warrior Project.  Each monetary donation will    

receive a Wounded Warrior Project give-away.   

 

If you have any questions please contact the Lebanon MVAO office at 717-270-6346. 
 

COMFORT ITEMS NEEDED AND ACCEPTED  

 

 
Italicized items are most needed.    

PLEASE ASK IF YOU ARE NOT SURE OF WHAT AN ITEM IS. 

We are currently not in need of any women items.  

 

RECREATION PROGRAM NEEDS 

Sponsors needed for evening and holiday activities 

Decaf coffee and powdered creamer for patient activities 

Paper products, such as plates, napkins, cups and bulk plastic ware 

 

NOTE:  Scott Harman, Voluntary Service Chief, may be contacted for any                      

questions concerning donations at 717-228-6030.  Thank you! 

Body Wash  
Body Lotion-Large 

Deodorant (stick only) 

Shampoo Mens only 

Toothbrush (individually packaged) 
Toothpaste 

Disposable Razors three blade 

Shaving Cream 

Alcohol Free Mouthwash 

Denture Brushes 

Denture Adhesive 

Dental Floss 

Lip balm (chap-stick type) 
Travel size sun tan lotion 

  

Model Kits – all levels 

    cars and military 

Wood Craft Kits 

Men’s Underwear 
Slide on shower shoes (men’s 10-13) 
Phone Cards (over 100 minutes) 
Postage Stamps – Forever 
Water bottles 

Puzzle Books – large print (5 - 7) 
    Crossword, Word Search, Sudoku 

White socks mens only 

White tee shirts mens only 
(M,L,XL,2XL) 
New electric razors(13) 
Travel soap dishes 

Shower bath puffs (please ask if not 
sure what item is) 
Men’s Briefs (M,L,XL,2XL) 
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Upcoming holiday festivities! 

Community of Lebanon Association 38th Annual Lebanon County Holiday Parade 
Our Student Government Association (SGA) is very excited  that they will be participating in the Holiday 

Parade on Saturday, Nov. 22, at 10 a.m.  (Rain date is Nov. 29). 

 

The SGA is hoping that faculty and staff will consider joining them to walk the parade route down         

Cumberland Street.  The theme is bells — accompanying holiday attire would be festive! 

 

If you are not interested in walking, but wish to support our campus, consider assisting at our hot cocoa 

table that will be in the vestibule during the parade. 

 

We hope you will save the date and join us for this community event!  

 

Anyone interested in walking in the Lebanon Parade to support HACC’s Lebanon Campus, please       

contact: Brandy Skaf, blskaf@hacc.edu.   If you are interested in assisting with the hot cocoa table, please 

contact Peggy Lenton, mjlenton@hacc.edu. 

Lebanon Campus Holiday Party 

Dec. 5 

2:30 to 4 p.m. 

Multi-purpose Room 

 
RSVP to Peggy Lenton, mjlenton@hacc.edu 

Poinsettia Sale 
It is time for our annual poinsettia sale to benefit the Classified Employee Organization and the events they 

support.  All orders are due by Nov. 11, with the money due at the time of pick-up. Some additional      

poinsettias will be available during the pick-up dates, Dec. 3-5. However, we usually do not have an over-

flow of extras, so please order what you like. Order forms will be    located in the staff kitchen on the first 

floor and on the third floor staff refrigerator.  

 

If you have any questions about the sale, please email Melissa Albright, mcalbrig@hacc.edu. 

Congratulations! 

Congratulations to Cynthia Schanke, 

a 2014 President’s Award Winner! 

 

“For demonstrating initiative,        

creativity, and innovation in          

implementing and/or carrying out a 

project” 

mailto:blskaf@hacc.edu
mailto:mjlenton@hacc.edu
mailto:mjlenton@hacc.edu
mailto:mcalbrig@hacc.edu

